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purported independent contractor would they meet the legal definition of independent 
contractor that has evolved through case law in Australia? 
 
Leaving aside any issue of personal income taxation, if that is the gross amount of 
$350 received would amount to approximately 18.5 hours at the minimum wage 
hourly rate of $18.93. 
 
The hourly rate of $18.93 also assumes that there is not a modern award that would 
cover the work performed by au pairs that would provide for a higher hourly rate.  It 
is also worthy of note that this is the minimum adult rate for a permanent employee 
and therefore assumes the provision of other entitlements such as annual leave and 
sick leave.  The casual hourly rate includes a loading of 25 per cent bringing the 
minimum rate to $23.11 per hour which would enable a little over 15 hours work to 
be performed for $350 per week.  Alternatively, $350 for a 38-hour week would result 
in the au pair being paid $9.21 per hour. 
 
It is understood that board and lodgings are considered as offsetting the rate of pay 
received by au pairs.  That raises the question as to what the value is placed on the 
provision of board and lodgings, how was that value set and is Fringe Benefits Tax 
being paid on that value?  Using the casual rate above for a 38-hour week, the least 
an au pair would be legally entitled to be paid or a 38-hour week is $878.18.  If board 
and lodgings has been deducted to leave $350 per week then the board and 
lodgings have been valued at $528.18 per week.  In our submission such an amount 
would be excessive in the circumstances. 
 
There appears to be a notion that au pairs are not entitled to the protection of 
employment regulation.  Given the work performed by au pairs and that this activity 
is considered as work for the purpose of migration laws, we are at loss as to how au 
pairs are exempted from employment regulations.  The discussion above pertains to 
rates of pay but as we are aware that there are a range of other obligations that are 
placed on principals who engage workers. 
 
For example, superannuation contributions and workers compensation premiums are 
required in circumstances in which an employment relationship exists.  Even in 
cases of an independent contractor (which by no means would we suggest is the 
case for au pairs) the person conducting the business or undertaking is required to 
provide a safe system of work.  Who is ensuring that a safe system of work for the 
au pairs and what are the repercussions of an au pair being injured in the 
performance of their duties, say for example being involved in a car accident when 
dropping children to school? 
 
The circumstances as we understand them clearly set out many employment risks 
for the au pair workers emanating from the Minister’s ad hoc exercise of his 
ministerial powers, which are the subject of this Inquiry.  Given the circumstances 
around the ad hoc granting of visas for au pairs that is the subject of this inquiry, did 
Minister Dutton or his office take any steps to ensure these sorts of au pair 
arrangements don’t involve any possible contravention of the various legislative 
requirements? 
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